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May 10, 2024 
 
VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 
 
Ms. Lawanda Gilbert, Director 
Ms. Nancy Wolf, Administrative Analyst 4 
NJ Board of Public Utilities 
Office of Cable Television and Telecommunications 
44 South Clinton Avenue, 9th Floor 
Trenton, NJ  08625  
 
 

Re: Supplemental Information - Initial Comments of Cablevision of 
Paterson, LLC in Support of the Renewal of its System-Wide Franchise 

 
Dear Ms. Gilbert and Ms. Wolf: 
 
Pursuant to your request on May 2, 2024, Cablevision of Paterson, LLC (“Cablevision of Paterson”) is 
providing the following responses to supplement the renewal of its system-wide franchise (the “Initial 
Comments”) that it filed on March 19, 2024. Cablevision of Paterson can confirm that: 
 

1) Cablevision of Paterson still maintains the return lines at City Hall and at the public access 
studio in the City. The return line which was previously located at the John F. Kennedy High 
School was relocated to the Board of Education Building at the City’s request. As such, 
Cablevision of Paterson also maintains a return line at the Board of Education Building. 
 

2) Cablevision of Paterson currently maintains a public access studio located at 352 Central 
Avenue, Newark, NJ 07103. This studio is available to provide equipment and training for 
access users, without charge. 

 
Please contact me via email at James.Wallace3@AlticeUSA.com if you have any additional 
questions.  
 
Thank you,  
 

 
 
James Wallace III 
Counsel, Franchising & Regulatory Policy 
 
cc:  Aeisha Hayward, Manager, Government Affairs, Altice USA 

Vaughn Parchment, Esq., Norris McLaughlin, P.A. 
 


